

Rye Road, Sandhurst, Kent TN18 5JE

Tel: 01580 850288

Email: office@sandhurst.kent.sch.uk Website: www.sandhurst.kent.sch.uk

# **NEWSLETTER**

12th July 2019

## **Shakespeare Class Update**

As we near the end of another year, it is Shakespeare Class's turn to let you all know what we have been up to. As always, we have worked hard but also played hard. We have been on a mission this year to win the attendance reward and have been successful for the last two terms. Last week, we spent an enjoyable afternoon playing in Windmill Wood.

Our maths this term has been focussing on shape. This has included lots of work on angles, identifying shapes, calculating area and perimeter, and volume. Along with the rest of Key Stage 2 we have been having great fun in science, learning about habitats and life cycles of plants and animals. Have you ever tried to measure a worm? It's not an easy task! We nearly didn't have any to measure as Mrs Bromfield came into school one Monday morning to be told that there had been worms all over her classroom but the cleaner had vacuumed them up! Luckily, there were enough for us to create our wormeries, which resulted in varying amounts of success. Some of us became successful worm grandparents as we had more worms in our bottles when we set them free than when we put them in! We really enjoyed our trip to Port Lympne this week and will complete our science unit by researching and designing our own zoos!



### Shakespeare Class Update Cont...

We have incorporated our topic work on coasts with our English work this term; this has been really good fun. We have written poems, fact files, information texts and persuasive letters. As we near the end of term, we are writing our own books about being shipwrecked. Last week, we described how we got to the island. This week we have been writing about what we did to survive those tricky first weeks and then we will be writing all about our adventures on the island.





A final word from Mrs Bromfield: I have taught some of you for three years now and you are a fantastic bunch. You are all individuals with an amazing sense of humour and you work so very hard. Mrs Saunders and Mrs Channon are incredibly lucky to be having you next year. I am really proud of you and can't wait to see how well you do in Year Six XXXXX

### Port Lympne Trip

Key stage Two thoroughly enjoyed their trip to Port Lympne on Tuesday.

It was a fantastic ending to their science unit on habitats and life cycles. First, they enjoyed a tour on the safari trucks, seeing a variety of animals from different continents before settling down to their lunch. Unfortunately, a rather large seagull had the same idea and swooped down, landing on poor Etienne's head!

After that, the classes went their separate ways before heading back to school. Many thanks to all the parents who helped out with the trip.



## **KS1** Trip to The Rare Breeds Cetre

Potter and Nightingale class had a brilliant day out at the Rare Breeds Centre. The animals were out to greet us, and we loved watching the lively piglets and stroking the barn animals. Of course, the play areas were a hit, the children's favourite was the mysterious marsh! We learnt about some interesting facts about the reptiles, the iguana was bigger some the children.

Such a positive end to the academic year!



































Enjoyment

Challenge

Independence

Confidence

Resilience

#### Year 6 Production - Cinderella Rockerfella Sensation

Wow, wow, wow! Year 6 wowed the audience with their incredible performance of "Cinderella and Rockerfella" on Thursday evening. The children were outstanding in every way. Their sensational singing, amazing acting and delightful dancing blew away the audience! Every single child gave their all to the performance and worked so hard to remember all of their lines, which they delivered incredibly clearly and with enthusiasm throughout! Thank you, year 6, for sharing your incredible talents with us all - we are so proud of you! You made us laugh, cry and mesmerised us throughout!

Thank you to all the parents for your support with costumes, props, learning lines and makeup, especially Mrs Penfold, Miss Boriani, Mrs Brinsley, Mrs Reeves and Mr and Mrs Barker. Thank you also to Mrs Channon, Miss Beaney, Mrs Norman and Mrs Cackett for all of your amazing hard work producing the play alongside our year 6. As always, thank you so much to the P&F, Eve and Monique, for providing refreshments during our interval.



## Year 6 Production - Cinderella Rockerfella Sensation



### Y6 Leavers' Service at the Mission Church

After the amazing excitement and buzz of the performance last night, Year 6 children and parents were able to receive a wonderful hour of calm and reflection during our Leavers' service.

The children sang beautifully throughout the service which culminated with a stunning and very moving rendition of Amazing Grace.

The service was delivered by Lyn Hayes, who spoke to the children about moving on. Vicky from Blend also explained to the children all about the new youth club which will be run at the Mission Church from September.

Thank you so much to the Mission Church for providing every single leaver with their own Bible. Another lovely event to celebrate our superstar year sixes.



### Welly Walk Sponsor Money

Can all sponsor monies be in school by Tuesday next week please? All monies raised will be spent on your children.

#### Clubs

All clubs are finished from today.

Clubs will resume again week beginning Monday 16th September.

#### **Vacancies**

Solo Service Group are looking to recruit a Cleaner for:

Sandhurst Primary School

Daily Hours: 4 hours Total weekly hours: 20

If you are interested or know somebody who would be suitable for this position, please call our Area Manager

MELANIE JAMES: TELEPHONE NUMBER

07903710702

Key Skills and Qualifications:

Previous cleaning experience advantageous but not essential (training is provided)

Possesses the ability to work well independently as well as part of a team.

You will need to be energetic, punctual, and reliable with a proactive approach to your work. DBS application will be processed by the company

#### **Vacancies**

Solo Service Group are looking to recruit a Cleaner for:

Sandhurst Primary School

Daily Hours: 2 hours Total weekly hours: 10

If you are interested or know somebody who would be suitable for this position, please call our Area Manager

MELANIE JAMES: TELEPHONE NUMBER

07903710702

Key Skills and Qualifications:

Previous cleaning experience advantageous but not essential (training is provided)

Possesses the ability to work well independently as well as part of a team

You will need to be energetic, punctual, and reliable with a proactive approach to your work. DBS application will be processed by the company

#### **Vacancies**

An exciting opportunity has arisen for a General Catering Assistant/Cash collector to join our Caterlink team at Sandhurst Primary School in September 2019 (16 hours per week).

We are looking for a self-motivated, reliable individual who excels in customer service and can work well as part of a team.

The role will include cash collection and counting of registers in the morning and then on to preparation of fruit and salads; preparing vegetables and assisting the cook with main meals or puddings, if required; serving children their meal; washing up and all aspects of cleaning the kitchen.

We provide Level 2 Food Safety and Health and Safety training for all new staff members.

Any job offer will be subject to a successful DBS check.

To apply please call Leila Price 07387 647590 or send your CV to <a href="mailto:leprice@caterlinkltd.co.uk">leprice@caterlinkltd.co.uk</a>

## **Teddy Bears Picnic**

Over the last few weeks, we have welcomed the September 2019 new intake to taster sessions. The children have explored the learning areas in preparation for September and got to know how to be safe in our environment and familiarised themselves with Mrs Reeves and Mrs Knowler.

On Wednesday, we welcomed the new intake and their families to a teddy bears picnic on the field.

Thank you to Caterlink who provided some tasty samples of the school din-



ners on offer, and made some delicious teddy biscuits and cake.

The current Year 5 pupils also came to join us to meet their new buddies. It was wonderful to see how kind and caring the older pupils were when playing with the younger ones. It really is the start of a strong buddy system which hugely benefits all pupils over the year ahead.

We look forward to welcoming the newcomers in September!



## **Attendance & Punctuality**

Class	Percentage Attendance
Potter	99.1
Nightingale	91.2
Darwin	97.7
Pankhurst	95.7
Shakespeare	98.0
Churchill	96.8

Well done and congratulations to our youngest pupils -Potter Class win Ted and Pup - Hurrah! They will love being in your class and having cuddles with you all.

Potter had their attendance treat this week - they had a lovely time - a trip to the woods!

Good effort by Shakespeare class again this week.

Who has won the termly treat for the highest class attendance???

### **Diary Dates**

13th Jul	P & F Camping
16th Jul	Year 6 Dinner 6.30 p.m.
18th Jul	Attendance Assembly
19th Jul	Year 6 Leaver's Assembly 9.00 a.m.
21st Jul	Choir singing at Beer Festival - White Hart, Newenden
	End of Term
22nd Jul	INSET Day (children not in school)
23rd Jul	INSET Day (children not in school)
2nd Sept	INSET Day (children not in school)
2.16	
3rd Sept	Children back to school